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Special Meeting re: Chief Counsel’s Resignation and Replacement 


October 5, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on October 5, 2005, at 2:35 p.m.  Board Members present were Chairman Tom Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Debra Robinson and Sandra Richmond.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams, Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison and Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets.

Public Comments: none

Motion to Accept the Chief Counsel’s Resignation: On motion of Burdick/Graham, the Board unanimously approved to accept the Chief Counsel’s resignation and the proposed effective date of November 4, 2005.

Board Members exchanged extensive dialogue regarding the replacement of the Chief Counsel and  Mrs. Burdick suggested the following sequence for accepting applications:

1) 
allow legal department employees to apply first;

2) 
allow District employees to apply; and

3) 
national search.

Board Members agreed to allow all interested District employees to submit their applications by Friday to Ms. Rico-Allison and a special meeting will be scheduled for next week to fill the Chief Counsel position.

Board Members discussed the reporting structure of the Legal Department.  

Dr. Benaim questioned who the attorneys in the Legal Department report to and Dr. Johnson stated that this has been a problem in the past, as the Chief Counsel has a contract with the School Board and the other attorneys have a contract with the District.

Mr. Lynch noted that the attorneys take direction from the Chief Counsel, but would report any problem within the department to the Board and would be referred to the proper department.

Dr. Johnson stated that Ms. Rico-Allison performs evaluations on all Legal Department employees.

Ms. Rico-Allison summarized the following:

T 
All legal department employees grieve thru the District grievance procedures.

T 
Legal advice is given to School Board Members, the Superintendent and District staff.

T 
Legal Department employees are District employees from a contractual standpoint.

Dr. Johnson clarified that the Legal Department employees have a District functionality in personnel cases and student discipline cases.  The Superintendent is the prosecutor and has to have legal representation.  Attorneys in the Legal Department at that moment in time (in the legal concept Chinese Wall) step into the prosecutory function even though they contract with the District, report to the Chief Counsel and are evaluated by the Chief Counsel.  Dr. Johnson stressed that if the procedures were different, the Superintendent would need to hire his own attorney.  Ms. Rico-Allison agreed with Dr. Johnson.

Dr. Robinson requested establishing criteria for the Chief Counsel position.

Mr. Lynch requested the Legal Department organizational chart.

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

